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From the principal’s 
desk: 

Welcome to 2025 at 

Baulkham Hills High School. 

Welcome to students and 

staff who are new to BHHS, 

and to those students 

returning. A full list of new 

staff will be issued next issue. 

All students (years 7 to 12, 

mainstream and support) 

commence this Thursday 6 

February 2025. When the first 

bell rings, students are asked 

to move to the gymnasium 

for a welcome assembly. 

Year 7 students are asked to 

sit at the front on the left-

hand side as they look at the 

stage. 

Our HSC mainstream cohort 

of 2024 achieved 

outstanding results in the 

HSC examinations. The 

school was ranked sixth in 

the SMH rankings. Two 

students achieved an ATAR 

of 99.95. 88% of the cohort 

achieved an ATAR of above 

90. Congratulations to the 

class of 2024 and their 

teachers for their diligent 

application and efforts in the 

examinations. 

 

 

In this issue: 
From the Principal’s Desk 

Baulko News - Update of Address and Contact details, Travel Forms 

Extended Leave Information 

New Canteen Update – New Operator for 2025 

How to set up your Flexischools account for the Canteen 

New School Canteen Menu 2025 (2 pages) 

2025 BHHSACU Joining Instructions - Information for New Recruits/Cadets 

Term 1 Masters Academy Programmes – Debating 

School Student Travel – Busways and Parramatta Light Rail 

Careers News 

 

Website Link: https://baulkham-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/links.html 

Welcome back to Baulko 

Students commence 6 February 2025 

https://baulkham-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/links.html
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Calendar 2024 

This calendar is subject to change so please check carefully each 

week for any alterations. A whole year calendar is on the school 

website at www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au  

 

Term 1, 2025 

Week 1 
Friday 31 January – Staff Development Day (pupil free day) 
Week 2 
Monday 3 February – Staff Development Day (pupil free day) 
Tuesday 4 February – Staff Development Day (pupil free day) 
Wednesday 5 February – Staff Development Day (pupil free day) 
 
Thursday 6 February 
All Students return to school today 
Y7 O Week 6/2, 7/2, 13/2 and 14/2 incl. 
Friday 7 February 
 
Week 2 
Monday 10 February 
Y7 Camp 10/2 to 11/2 
Tuesday 11 February 
 
Wednesday 12 February 
Term 1 Grade Sport Trials 
Term 1 Recreational Sport Selections open 7.30pm 
Thursday 13 February 
Yr7 O Week 13/2 and 14/2 incl. 
Friday 14 February 
SRC Valentines Day 
Week 3 
Monday 17 February 
 
Tuesday 18 February 
 
Wednesday 19 February 
Term 1 Recreational Sport – first week of attendance at venues 
Thursday 20 February 
 
Friday 21 February 
 
Week 4 
Monday 24 February 
 
Tuesday 25 February 
Y10 and Y11 Film Festival Excursion – French 
Wednesday 26 February 
 
Thursday 27 February 
 
Friday 28 February 
 
Week 5 
Monday 3 March 
 
Tuesday 4 March 
 Year 12 Parent/Teacher Night 3.30pm-6.30pm 
Wednesday 5 March 
 
Thursday 6 March 
Presentation Night 7pm 
Friday 7 March 
 

 

 

 

There are significant changes in 

the class structure of our Support 

Unit for 2025. Each class will be 

taught subjects by a specific 

teacher, rather than one teacher 

teaching the class for all subjects. 

A new classroom has opened in 

the support unit area. Welcome to 

our new students in Support. 

A new canteen operator 

commences at BHHS this week. 

Further details are provided later in 

this newsletter, and full details will 

be provided in a separate email as 

regards menu, online ordering 

options, and other details. Thank 

you to the selection committee of 

the new operator, and to our 

general assistant, bursar and IT 

manager for their work in 

supporting the school in preparing 

for the new operator. 

A short, timetabled, stand alone, 

roll call of approximately 5 minutes 

will be introduced to the timetable 

this term. This structure was in place 

prior to COVID-19. The 

reintroduction is designed to 

improve communication with 

students and improve the ease 

and accuracy of roll marking. 

As our community and students 

know, our school uniform is 

compulsory. It is expected to be 

worn with pride and in full at all 

times. This includes ties, socks and 

shoes. Students’ uniform will be 

regularly checked to ensure 

compliance. Should your student 

be unable to wear uniform on a 

particular day, a note from the  

Cont. pg 3  

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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Baulko News 
 

Principal’s Desk continued 
 

students’ parent/carer must be brought to a deputy principal prior to roll call for signing and the 

issuing of a uniform pass. 

Our new Student Wellbeing Hub is very close to being “handed over” to the school. It includes 2 

new classrooms for PDHPE, 5 offices for key staff (counsellors, head teachers wellbeing & 

teaching and learning, students support officer and careers adviser), and a breakout space for 

students. Once officially opened, the new building will be named the “Michael Williams Student 

Wellbeing Hub” in memory of Mr Williams, who was a student at Baulkham Hills High School prior 

to being appointed as general assistant. He held this position for 42 years until his retirement. Mr 

Williams passed away late in 2024. 

Mr Humphreys 

Principal 

 

 
 

 

 
Travel Forms – Extended Leave 

Please Note: Holidays/Extended Leave are not to be submitted through 

the parent portal. 

An application needs to be completed.  Click on link: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/policy-

library/public/implementation-documents/pd-2005-0259-02-01.pdf 
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Canteen Update – new operator for 2025 

 

Dear BHHS parents and carers, 

Over the final few months of 2024, the school completed the tendering process for the 

operation of the school canteen. The new canteen operator, selected by a school committee 

comprising staff and community representatives, has been finalised for 2025. 

A new menu with prices is included in this letter. It will be regularly published in the weekly school 

newsletter and on the BHHS website. Specials and other updates will be communicated 

regularly via the same means. The canteen will accept cash and eftpos payments. 

Along with normal canteen operations at recess and lunch when students and staff can select 

from displayed menu options, the new operators will also be offering online ordering via the 

flexischools app. This will commence on Monday 10 February 2025. Parents and carers who wish 

to use an online ordering facility will be required to register for flexischools and setup an 

account. Registration is only required for those wishing to order online. The guidelines for doing 

so are outlined later in this letter. 

Thank you to the selection committee, and to the school’s general assistant, bursar and IT 

manager for their work in liaising and supporting the new operator over the holiday period in 

preparation for the commencement of the 2025 school year. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Wayne Humphreys 

Principal 

31 January 2025 
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How to set up your Flexischools account for the Canteen 

 

 

1. Register with Flexischools 

Open your Flexischools app and click ‘Register'. 

1. Submit your email to create an account. 

2. In your inbox, open the registration email. 

3. Click the link within and follow registration prompts in app. 
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2. Enter your child’s details 

Once your account is set up, log into your Flexischools app 

1. Select ‘Profile’ icon on the navigation bar. 

2. Under ‘Students’, click ‘Add new’. 

3. Enter your child’s name, school, year level, and class. Click ‘Submit’. 
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3. Order and pay with ease! 

Here’s how to order food on Flexischools 

1. Click ‘Order food’ - top of app home screen 

2. Select the student you’d like to order for 

3. Choose a service (e.g. lunch) and order date 
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2025 BHHSACU Joining Instructions - Information for New Recruits/Cadets 

Step Item Details 

1 Join 

Cadetnet 

• Follow the instructions on the “instructions to enrol” sheet (see reverse side). This will begin the 
process. 

• Cadetnet is the army cadet unit’s official platform for registration and activities for the unit. 

• You must be 13yo or turn 13 by 31st December 2025 and be a student of BHHS to join. 

2 Join the 

BHHSACU 

Google 

Classroom 

• All cadets/recruits are required to join the BHHSACU Google Classroom (GC). 

• The code is “yxtw5yu” – you will need to join with your @education email account. 

• This GC is used for relaying information and is used for school purposes, including merits, 
extracurricular activities, excursions etc. 

3 Complete 

the Annual 

Update 

• All cadets/recruits are required to complete an “2025 Annual Update” form in the GC – found 
under assignments in the GC. 

4 Complete 

mandatory 

training in 

Cadetnet 

• All recruits must complete the “Defence Youth Safety Level 6 – Youth” course” via Cadetnet. 

• This is a mandatory course and is required to be completed immediately (once you have access 
to Cadetnet). Instructions on cadetnet e-learning is in the GC. 

• Failure to do so will result in you not being able to remain in the cadet unit. 

5 AMCU 

Sizes form 

• All recruits are to complete the “AMCU Size” form – found under assignments in the GC. 

• This is so we can order in the correct number and sizes of your uniforms. 

6  Pay the 

annual 

membership 

fee 

• All cadets and recruits are required to pay an annual membership fee. 

• The 2025 membership fees are $170 for new recruits/cadets. 

• The membership fee (as well as all costs for camps etc) are to be paid direct to the BHHSACU, 
NOT TO THE SCHOOL. 

• Payments are to be made by electronic transfer direct into the BHHSACU Bank account. 

• Refer to the “2024 BHHSACU Fees” notice for further information (also available in the 
BHHSACU GC).. 

7 Other 

Payments 

• All other payments are to be paid in the same manner, ie your CadetID number followed by a 
PREFIX, direct to the BHHSACU Bank Account. You will be advised of the relevant PREFIX for 
each activity which will appear on the consent form for the activity. 

8 Uniform 

deposit 

• From 2021, all recruits and new cadets are required to pay a $200 uniform deposit. 

• This needs to be paid before a uniform can be issued. 

• This payment is made TO THE SCHOOL – not the cadet unit. This will be sent to you via 
Schoolbytes once the front office processes the invoices. 

• The school will hold this deposit on the cadet unit’s behalf. 

• DO NOT MAKE ANY PAYMENT UNTIL YOU HAVE RECEIVED YOUR SCHOOLBYTES 
NOTICE 

9 Uniform 

Issue 

• The uniform issue is scheduled for sometime in March/April 2025, date TBC. 

• A roster will be made available for you to select your preferred time. 

• All the above steps (as required) need to be completed before you will be issued a uniform. 

• Check the GC for when the roster will be made available. 

 

 

2nd New South Wales Brigade Australian Army Cadet  

BAULKHAM HILLS HIGH SCHOOL  
ARMY CADET UNIT 

419A Windsor Road Baulkham Hills NSW 2153 
Ph: 9639 8699 Fax: 9639 4999 
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10 Parade 

Days 

• Parade days are each Thursday after school from 1515 to 1715hrs (during school terms). 

• Recruits first parade day is Thursday 20 February 2025 (week 4). 

11 Wearing of 

cadet 

uniforms 

• Cadets can wear the cadet uniform instead of the school uniform on parade days. 

• However, you are unable to wear the cadet uniform on public transport or in public. 

• You are reminded that you are responsible for your uniform – if it is lost, you may forfeit part or 
all your uniform deposit and may be required to pay another uniform deposit before you can be 
reissued with a replacement uniform. 

12 Discharge 

from the 

unit 

• If you wish to leave the unit, follow the instructions/checklist available in the BHHSACU GC. 

• If you have paid a uniform deposit, you will also need to complete the “BHHSACU Cadet 
Uniform Deposit Refund” form, which is also available from the BHHSACU GC. Once checked 
by the ACS, we will hand it to the front office of the school for processing.  

• If a uniform is not returned you will not be entitled to a refund.  

• Any damaged or missing items may result in only $100 being refunded. 

 

 

Instructions to enrol - 2025 

Step 1: Visit website bhhsacu.org 

Step 2: Click on “Register” located on the top left 

 

 

Step 3: Read the eligibility criteria 

Step 4: If you meet the eligibility criteria and wish to join the cadet unit, click the link “online 

expression of interest form” as shown below, and complete the expression of interest form. 

The expression of interest form will then be reviewed by the OC and myself and from there 

your formal application will be processed.  
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Please note the following: 

• Processing of applications may take time. 

• Your information needs to be checked and further documents and/or other information may 

be required. 

• Your name and date of birth must be identical to the proof of ID supplied. 

• You will be advised if any information is required/missing. 

• It is your responsibility to provide any missing information in a timely manner, otherwise you 

may need to restart the entire process. 

• When your application is finalised, you will be issued (via email) with a CadetID number. This 

confirms that your application has been approved and the joining process is completed. 

 

See LT (AAC) Iaconis or email any queries regarding the application process to LT (AAC) Iaconis 

at frank.iaconis@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

 

MAJ (AAC) C. Charlton  

OC, BHHSACU 

 

 

  

mailto:frank.iaconis@det.nsw.edu.au
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Term 1 Masters Academy Programmes - Debating 
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Careers News 
 

Career Planning Resources 

Here is a list of great resources that students and parents can access to help with their career 

planning, with some explanations about what they are: 

https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-your-child This site was made to help students research their 

future options and it has a parents and carers section so you can help them too. The link goes 

straight to that parents’ page. It is a collaboration between all the Departments of Education in 

all Australian States. Students can start at the Career Profile to learn more about what might suit 

them individually, and you can go as far as finding out about what individual workers/jobs do, 

and everything in-between. Students use their education login to access this site, but some parts 

are available to everyone, and you can sign up with a personal email address. 

https://www.courseseeker.edu.au/ This is a site where you can search for university courses and 

their entry requirements. You can set filters to round down the options to find the best courses 

for you. 

https://www.compared.edu.au/ This site allows you to compare the same courses at different 

universities. It is based on a large survey of current and graduated university students and asks 

about everything from their view on their skills development through to their graduate salaries. I 

encourage everyone to go into this with an open mind - even though many of our students 

choose UNSW almost by default, it’s not always the best option for everyone. 

https://www.jobsandskills.gov.au/ This is a site made by and for the Federal Government to 

understand the workforce needs of the Australian economy. It’s a good place to go to find out 

how in-demand different industries and jobs are, the areas where that demand exists, and 

stats/info about what they do. When students ask me if there are jobs in an industry, the first 

place I go is their Jobs and Skills Atlas. It does a load of other great stuff too, including a national 

skills shortage list and industry growth projections over 5-10 years. 

There is also my Careers site made just for BHHS students and parents where they can find all of 

these links and more: https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/bhhscareers/career-

linksresources  

If you have questions or need help to understand your child’s planning for the future, feel free 

to get in touch by emailing the school and I will make time for you. 

Enjoy, 

Chris Buchli 

Careers Adviser 

 

  

https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-your-child
https://www.courseseeker.edu.au/
https://www.compared.edu.au/
https://www.jobsandskills.gov.au/
https://www.jobsandskills.gov.au/jobs-and-skills-atlas#/map?regionMetric=pop&regionType=state&regionValue=aus
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/bhhscareers/career-linksresources
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/bhhscareers/career-linksresources
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School Student Travel - Busways 

  

 

 

INFORMATION LINKS FOR SCHOOL BUS SERVICES 

1. Timetable information - busways.com.au or transportnsw.info 

2. Opal card applications - School Student Travel Scheme 

3. Student transport resources for teachers 

 

UPCOMING CAMPAIGNS TO SEND TO STUDENTS IN TERM 1 

There are several communication campaigns scheduled for your school in Term 1, which we 

ask you to pass on to students, parents and carers. These address safety and behaviour, and 

full details for each campaign will be sent on or around the dates advised below - 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bus Safety Week 

17 - 23 Feb 

Bus Safety Week raises awareness for 

students and all road users on how to 

stay safe on and around buses, 

helping to reduce injuries and fatalities. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Tap on Tap Off Every Time 

Term 1 & 2 

Busways Community Relations Officers 

will be visiting select schools at 

afternoon loading during Terms 1&2 

and will contact the chosen schools 

well in advance of a visit. 

No Vaping or Smoking 

Did you know that more than 50% of 

complaints about vaping on buses are 

from school students vaping? Students 

are banned from smoking or vaping 

on NSW Public Transport! 

 

 

School Student Travel – Parramatta Light Rail 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbusways.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Dc6decb1c3f2afc0d5e0427f21%26id%3Dad9b3fa536%26e%3D93b9739a35&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb688f67a3f57479d236d08dd3fe8a819%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638736990667629143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zMkM0Naq2r57pX3bBSQQAffYr0tGw051U92IGaZ%2FSwk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbusways.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Dc6decb1c3f2afc0d5e0427f21%26id%3D3c5042a34f%26e%3D93b9739a35&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb688f67a3f57479d236d08dd3fe8a819%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638736990667642619%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uL0Iilb5M%2FuKGcy7kr9FAhlrTfCgSbImzL78sqkkbFw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbusways.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Dc6decb1c3f2afc0d5e0427f21%26id%3Df0e9fa7591%26e%3D93b9739a35&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb688f67a3f57479d236d08dd3fe8a819%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638736990667656133%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fyz8J3BMyXSF4Hwwaqt%2FRRsWj2MiIA1qX%2FQ5X%2FTPnGQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbusways.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Dc6decb1c3f2afc0d5e0427f21%26id%3Db6b9056d4b%26e%3D93b9739a35&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb688f67a3f57479d236d08dd3fe8a819%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638736990667671064%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RATxGYMzl%2FtSmzBF6cCkGtzkRC8QqgM3DcGRIF2LaTQ%3D&reserved=0
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Uniform Shop Return and Exchange Policy 

Procedure for Sick Students 

Students who are sick in class should see a teacher for written permission to go to sick bay.  They must 

go to sick bay (which is in the Front Office) and follow instructions from the office staff, who will contact 

a parent/guardian when necessary.  Sick bay is used for a short time only.  Students should not call their 

parents first.  Please be advised the school does not supply any medication (panadol).  

If students are sick please stay home until you are well.  Please provide a Medical Certificate if you are 

absent from school for 3 days or more. 
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Any items you wish to return/exchange must be done within ONE week of purchase. All 

return/exchange must show receipt as proof of purchase. All returns must be in original 

packaging with tag perfectly. We do not accept any items that have been washed or worn. 

Refunds or exchange will be provided upon inspection of clothing at the discretion of the 

uniform shop co-ordinator. 
 

Please note: 

•  Refund on credit card payments will require up to three weeks to process. 

•  No refund or exchange on the Orientation Day. 

•  No refund or exchange for any second-hand items at any time. 
 

Thank you. 

Uniform Shop 

 

Administration Updates 
 

Absence Explanations 
 

Parents are required to provide an explanation of absence 

to the school on the day of absence or within seven (7) days 

from the first day of any period of absence, otherwise it will 

remain unjustified.  If a student is absent for three (3) days or 

more a Medical Certificate is required. 
 

Application for Extended Leave – Travel 
 

Please click on the link below and fill in the form (4 pages) for extended leave – travel and 

certificate. A copy of flight details or itinerary is also to be included. The student can bring the 

hard copy form to be signed which is subject to approval before going on leave. The 

certificate of extended leave travel will be given back to the student if travel leave is 

approved. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/policy-

library/public/implementation-documents/pd-2005-0259-02-01.pdf 

 

Planned Travel 
 

Planned travel should only be taken during school holidays. Students should be at school every 

day during school term, from beginning to end. Missing a day here or there may not seem like 

much, but absences add up. Every day matters and the school is here to support all students in 

attending and engaging with their learning every day of the term. If your child cannot be at 

school because they are sick, have a medical appointment, or other reasons, please inform the 

school of their absence. 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fmain-education%2Fpolicy-library%2Fpublic%2Fimplementation-documents%2Fpd-2005-0259-02-01.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C2306f0ff9f494cd4050a08dc4d37ff77%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638470150096686086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RX6lC%2B%2BQWhuO2egEUM9dvizG87LG%2FPPycmqinC4UCmw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fmain-education%2Fpolicy-library%2Fpublic%2Fimplementation-documents%2Fpd-2005-0259-02-01.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cbronwyn.mcnicholl%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C2306f0ff9f494cd4050a08dc4d37ff77%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638470150096686086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RX6lC%2B%2BQWhuO2egEUM9dvizG87LG%2FPPycmqinC4UCmw%3D&reserved=0
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Support From Reachout 

The challenges of supporting students as parents and carers is always present. The issues around 

COVID-19 have made this an even more difficult and uncertain path to tread. I will be giving 

students short ideas via assemblies over the next few weeks in which they can proactively support 

themselves.  

The website Reachout.com also provides advice for parent and carers over arrange of areas. It 

is worth having a look at https://parents.au.reachout.com/ as a starting point. 

For students, have a look at https://au.reachout.com/articles/how-to-handle-fear-about-the-

future-a-guide-for-year-12-students (Dr Amy Burton, Clinical Psychologist) 

 

Bus Travel 

The bus stop on Old Northern Rd in front of Baulkham Hills TAFE is used each afternoon by 

approximately 100 students. Students have the privilege and responsibility of accessing this bus 

stop through the TAFE. I would remind students to be very careful and considerate when using 

and accessing this bus stop, waiting for a bus, and moving to the kerb to get on a bus. Buses 

sometimes approach the stop very quickly, with the front of the bus coming over the edge of the 

kerb. Please always demonstrate courtesy and safety, and remember that there is always another 

bus. 

TAFE Use 

Students are reminded that the use of the adjacent TAFE facility to walk to and from Old Northern 

Rd is a privilege and not a right. Students are reminded to walk safely, quietly and quickly through 

the facility. Parents and carers are not permitted to enter, drive into, or park in the TAFE to pick up 

or drop off students. 

Student pickup after school 

A reminder about parking and picking up around our school in the afternoons, especially in the 

school bus bay, Carver Crescent, Christopher Street, Coronation Road, and Baulkham Hills TAFE 

areas. 

Please ensure you follow all traffic rules (especially traffic lights and not parking across 

driveways) when you are in these areas. You could even have your student walk a little but 

further away from the school gate – to assist their physical health, and alleviate the heavy traffic 

at the end of the school day.  

The Hills Shire Council will have compliance officers at various times in these locations to ensure 

all drivers are following required traffic rules. 

https://parents.au.reachout.com/
https://au.reachout.com/articles/how-to-handle-fear-about-the-future-a-guide-for-year-12-students
https://au.reachout.com/articles/how-to-handle-fear-about-the-future-a-guide-for-year-12-students

